
 
 
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR NO.13/1979 REFERENCE NO.PS:17/3TJ(30)  
 
 
 
FROM: Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, 
 Heads of Departments and 
 Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE: 7th September, 1979. 
 

SUBJECT: 
 
1979 Inter-Ministry Cricket Competition for the Prime 
Minister’s Trophy. 

 
 

 
  The 1979 Inter-Ministry Cricket completion for the Prime Minister’s trophy which was scheduled to begin 
on Friday 1st June, 1979, did not start due to bad weather conditions. The competition will now commence on Friday, 7th 
September, 1979, and is expected to continue for approximately six (6) weeks thereafter.  Public Servants who are 
selected to play in matches in the competition may therefore be allowed to be absent from work Friday afternoons for the 
duration of the competition. 
 
 2. This approval is subject to the conditions outlines at paragraphs 1 and 2 of my Circular No. 7/1979 dated 
29th May, 1979. 
 
 

__________________ 
(R. Sivanand) 
For Permanent Secretary, 
Public Service Ministry. 


